
PROCEEDINGSOF THE FORTY-FOURTHANNUALMEETING

Pershing B. Hofslund, Secretary

The Forty-fourth Annual Meeting of the Wilson Ornithological Society was held in the

Seventy-fifth Anniversary Year of the Society’s founding, Thursday, 2 May, to Sunday, 5 May
1963 in Charleston, South Carolina. The meeting was sponsored by the Charleston Mu-

seum, The Charleston Natural History Society, and the Carolina Bird Club. The local

committee was under the gracious and efficient direction of E. Milby Burton, Director of

the Charleston Museum. This excellent meeting was greatly enjoyed by the 254 registered

members and guests who attended.

Four papers sessions and two business meetings were held in the Charleston Museum.

The meeting opened with a showing of the film “Coastal Carolina” by Alexander Sprunt

in the Baruch Auditorium of the Medical College, followed by the dedication of the Bird

Hall and an informal reception in the Charleston Museum; the Executive Council met in

the Fort Sumter Hotel. The papers sessions on Friday were inaugurated with a welcome

given by the Honorable J. Palmer Gaillard, Mayor of Charleston, and a response on be-

half of the Society by President Phillips B. Street. Following the afternoon session, the

Society was entertained royally at a supper given at the clubhouse of the South Carolina

Electric and Gas Company on Sullivan’s Island. The annual dinner was held Saturday

night at the Fort Sumter Hotel. Delightfully MC’d by Ernest A. Cutts from the local com-

mittee, the banquet was highlighted by the President’s address and an illustrated lecture,

“A Summer on Victoria Island,” by Dr. George M. Sutton. The tables were attractively

decorated by the local committee and were featured by a copy of “The History of Fort

Sumter” and Ashby Cooper’s “Dictionary of Charlestonese.” A special privilege at this

75th anniversary meeting and the banquet was the presence of Dr. Reuben M. Strong, one

of the founders of the Wilson Society.

There were early morning field trips on Friday and Saturday. The trips to Magnolia

Gardens, Francis Marion National Forest, and Bee’s Ferry Road produced 176 species.

Unfortunately, the Bachman’s Warbler was not listed, but Mississippi and Swallow-tailed

kites, a Fulvous Tree-duck^ all the herons on the South Carolina bird list, and the many
other birds seen, amply satisfied the participants.

The members who were able to participate in the Sunday excursions were afforded a

rare treat. The morning boat trip around the heronries of Drum Island, the jetties, and

Fort Sumter was followed by an afternoon at the John Henry Dick plantation “Dixie.”

After an ample opportunity to bird, visit the varied collection of waterfowl, and enjoy the

magnificence of the surroundings, the Society members were guests of John Henry Dick

at a luncheon.

The 75th anniversary meeting of the Wilson Ornithological Society must be listed as an

outstanding success.

First Business Session

President Street called the meeting to order at 9:30 am, Friday, 3 May. J. Palmer

Gaillard, Mayor of Charleston, welcomed the Wilson Ornithological Society’s members
and guests. President Street responded on behalf of the Society.

The Proceedings of the Forty-third Annual Meeting were approved as published in The

Wilson Bulletin for September 1962.

Secretary’s Report

The Secretary, Pershing B. Hofslund, summarized the principal actions taken at the

Thursday evening meeting of the Executive Council as follows:
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1. The Council reaffirmed the invitation from Western Michigan University to hold the

45th Annual Meeting of the Whlson Ornithological Society at Kalamazoo, Michigan,

on 30 April-3 May 1964.

2. The Council voted to accept the invitation of the South Dakota Ornithologists’

Union to hold the 1965 meeting at Sylvan Lake in the Black Hills region of South

Dakota. Tentative dates have been set at 17-20 June.

3. The Council accepted the report of the Louis Agassiz Fuertes Research Committee

and awarded $100 to Nicholaas Verbeek for his research problem on the breeding

biology of the Water Pipit.

4. The Council accepted with regret the resignations of Merrill Wood, Treasurer, and

H. Lewis Batts, Jr., Editor.

5. The Council elected George A. Hall of West Virginia University as the new editor^

Dr. Hall’s term to start with the March issue. Volume 76 (1964), of the Bulletin.

Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of the Treasurer, Merrill Wood, the Secretary summarized the following

report on the finances of the Society:

Report of the Treasurer for 1962

General Fund

Balance as shown by last report dated 31 December 1961 $ 4,402.92

RECEIPTS

Dues:

Active Memberships $5,234.00

Sustaining Memberships 828.00 $6,062.00

Subscriptions to The W'ilson Bulletin 1,241.25

Sale of back issues of The Wilson Bulletin 149.05

Interest and dividends on savings and investments 1,096.82

Annual Meeting (banquet excluded) 568.27

Miscellaneous 77.40 $ 9,194.79

Total Receipts $13,597.71

DISBURSEMENTS

The Wilson Bulletin (printing and engraving) $7,120.39

The Wilson Bulletin (mailing and maintenance of mailing) 769.83

Editor’s expense 102.25

Secretary’s expense 25.35

Treasurer’s expense (printing, postage, safe deposit box) 315.35

Canadian discount on checks and money 11.49

Back issue expense (postage) 15.00

International Council for Bird Preservation (1962 dues) 25.00

Membership Committee expense — 59.22

Annual Meeting expense 790.78

Transfer to Fuertes’ Research Fund 74.00

Miscellaneous 23.29

Total Disbursements $ 9.331.95

Balance on hand in First National Bank, State College, Pennsylvania,

31 December 1962 S 4.265.76
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JossELYN Van Tyne Memorial Library Book Fund

Balance as shown by last report dated 31 December 1961 $602.09

RECEIPTS

Sale of duplicates and gifts $304.59

Total Receipts $906.68

DISBURSEMENTS

Purchase of books $141.15

Balance on hand in First National Bank, State College, Pennsylvania,

31 December 1962 $765.53

Louis Agassiz Fuertes Research Fund

Balance as shown by last report dated 31 December 1961 $100.00

RECEIPTS

Contributions $26.00

Transfer from General Fund (Council action) 74.00

Total Receipts $200.00

DISBURSEMENTS

Award to Mr. Donald S. Heintzelman $100.00

Balance on hand in First National Bank, State College, Pennsylvania,

31 December 1962 $100.00

Endowment Fund

Balance in Savings Account as shown by last report dated 31 December 1961 $ 940.66

RECEIPTS

Life Membership payments $ 1,225.00

Stock dividends received (included below)

15 shares of Massachusetts Investors Trust

Securities exchanged

$5,000 U.S. Treas. 4% Notes due 15 May 1963 for

$5,000 U.S. Treas. 4% Bonds due 15 August 1972

Total Receipts $ 2,165.66

DISBURSEMENTS

None

Balance in Savings Account, First National Bank, State College,

Pennsylvania, 31 December 1962 $ 2,165.66

Total 2,165.66

SECURITIES OWNED

$5,000 U.S. Treas. 4% Bonds due 1 October 1969 at 101% 5,087.50

$5,000 U.S. Treas. 4% Bonds due 15 August 1972 at 101 5,050.00

$3,000 Phillips Petroleum 4%%Bonds due 15 February 1987 at 114% 3^438.75

70 shares M. A. Hanna Co. at 26% 1,837.50

15 shares Kaiser Aluminum & Chemical Co. 4%%cum. cvt. pfd. (1957

series) at 105 1,575.00

416 shares Massachusetts Investors Trust at 13.59 5,653.44

100 shares Fireman’s Fund Insurance at 68 6,800.00

25 shares Owens-Illinois Glass Co. 4% cum. pfd. at 100 2,500.00
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(Securities listed at closing prices 31 December 1962)

Total Securities Owned $31,942.19

Total in Endowment Fund, 31 December 1962 $34,107.85

Respectfully submitted,

Merrill Wood
Treasurer

The Society voted to accept the Treasurer’s report.

Research Grant Committee

Dr. Harvey I. Fisher, Chairman of the Louis Agassiz Fuertes Research Grant Committee,

presented the following report:

There were 12 inquiries this year and 8 completed applications. The applications came

from the following states: Arizona, California, Florida, Kansas, Montana, Michigan, and

Washington. This indicates the widespread publicity given this grant and also the wide-

spread interest.

The committee recommends that Mr. Nicholaas Verbeek receive the $100 award. Mr.

Verbeek is presently in the Department of Zoology, Montana State University, Missoula,

Montana. He is from Holland, but he received his Master of Science degree from the

University of British Columbia. He is presently studying the breeding biology of the

Water Pipit.

The Society voted to accept the Research Grant Committee’s report.

Conservation Committee Report

In the absence of Lawrence Jahn, Chairman, Roland Clement summarized the Conserva-

tion Committee’s report. The report appears elsewhere in this issue of the Bulletin.

Membership Committee Report

In the absence of the committee Chairwoman, Hazel Bradley Lory, the Secretary read

the Membership Committee report.

The treasurer’s records show a total of 105 new members for this year, 30 more than a

year ago. Our committee has sponsored 32 of these, one more than a year ago. Other

members of our Society have sponsored many members, and 30 or more have joined with-

out sponsorship.

The Membership Committee consisted of 19 members this year; one from Canada and

the rest well distributed over the states.

Looking forward, we still have a backlog of 200 prospects that we have not used, and, as

in past years, I have asked that I be supplied with the registration list from the 1963

annual meeting. Membership rolls from other organizations can also be used.

Library Committee Report

Dr. Harrison Tordoff presented the Library Committee Report in the absence of Chair-

man William A. Lunk.

The storage of back issues of The Wilson Bulletin has continued to be a matter of con-

siderable concern, and with each passing year tlie prolilem of excess stocks lias become

more acute. Recently steps have been authorized to dispose of some of the most conspicu-

ous overages. It is hoped that after the present meeting we will be allowed to take y«*t

more drastic action.
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The New Book Fund continues to show a sizable balance, as a result of our sales of

duplicates and of the fine generosity of the membership. A number of books have been

purchased during the past year —notably a group of works dealing with cage birds —that

have helped to fill prominent gaps in the library coverage. Money from the fund is also

being used to pay for binding that is badly needed, this being considered essential to the

maintenance of our holdings in usable condition. For the present standing of the fund, we

must refer to the treasurer’s report.

Weare continuing, in a small way, last year’s plan of exhibiting recently acquired books

at the annual meeting.

Another increment of the library of the late Josselyn Van Tyne was formally accepted

from Mrs. Van Tyne: these comprised 105 books of the general ornithological section.

Total acquisitions for the year, from 52 gifts by 44 donors, were: 146 books, 332 re-

prints, 112 journals, 4 pamphlets, and 14 translations. These figures represent a moderate

decline. The number of journals regularly received has increased to about 110, 84 of

which are by exchange.

Fifty-three out-of-town loans were made, consisting of 132 items sent to 42 individuals.

More use of the library facilities by the membership at large is encouraged. We are

grateful for the continued support.

Endowment Committee

Dr. Stephen W. Eaton, Chairman, reported that we now have 199 Life Members, in-

cluding 13 additions this year. The 200th life membership was enrolled later during the

meeting.

Temporary Committees

President Street appointed the following temporary committees:

Auditing Committee

David E. Davis, Chairman

Dorothy L. Bordner

James Landing

Nominating Committee

Burt L. Monroe, Sr., Chairman

O. S. Pettingill, Jr.

George M. Sutton

Resolutions Committee

Maurice G. Brooks, Chairman

Andrew J. Berger

Mrs. Robert V. D. Booth

Second Business Session

The final business session was called to order at 3:15 pm, Saturday, 4 May.

On motion duly made and seconded, the report of the Membership Committee was ac-

cepted, and the candidates (as posted) were elected to membership.

Report of the Auditing Committee

The Auditing Committee examined the books of the Wilson Ornithological Society at

State College, Pennsylvania, on 11 April 1963, and found them in good order. Mr. Wood
should be commended for the excellent condition, neat and prompt entries.

On motion duly made and seconded, the report of the Auditing Committee was accepted.
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Report of the Resolutions Committee

Maurice G. Brooks, Chairman, read the following report:

WHEREAS,the Wilson Ornithological Society has been privileged to hold its Seventy-

fifth Anniversary Meeting in Charleston, and

WHEREASthe Society and its guests have been entertained in the manner traditional

to the Carolina Low Country,

THEREFORE,be it resolved that the Society expresses its sincere appreciation to the

Honorable J. Palmer Gaillard, Mayor of Charleston, to the Charleston Museum, the

Charleston Natural History Society, the Carolina Bird Club, the South Carolina Electric

and Gas Company, John Henry Dick, and to all other individuals who have been our hosts.

BE IT FURTHERRESOLVEDthat the Society’s special thanks are due E. Milby

Burton and all the members of his local committee. Each has been untiring in making our

visit a pleasant one.

The Secretary of the Society is requested to convey these thanks to appropriate organiza-

tions and individuals.

BE IT FURTHERRESOLVEDthat the W.O.S. extends to the National Audubon

Society its commendation for the study that society is now sponsoring to determine the

status of and the possible need for protective action to maintain the population of two

of North America’s most cherished birds, the Bald Eagle and the Golden Eagle. That the

Audubon Society’s efforts to accumulate data which will enable it to act from a scientific

rather than a sentimental basis is worthy of the respect of ornithologists everywhere.

BE IT RESOLVEDthat the Society expresses its appreciation to Dr. H. Lewis Batts, Jr.,

for his outstanding contribution as Editor of The Wilson Bulletin during the past five

years, to Dr. Merrill Wood for his important service as Treasurer of the Wilson Ornitho-

logical Society, and to Dr. Harvey I. Fisher for his devoted service to the Society during

his term as an elected member of council.

BE IT RESOLVEDthat the Wilson Ornithological Society extends to Rachel Carson

its commendation and sincere admiration for the courageous stand she has taken in a

controversial matter of vital importance to the human and the plant and wildlife popula-

tions of this country. That they are grateful for her leadership in awakening to a con-

sideration of a serious problem, at the cost of possible distress to herself, those millions

of Americans who are or may be nonwillingly and nonwittingly subjecting themselves and

their environment to what may be a disastrous misuse of pesticides.

Election of Officers

The Nominating Committee proposed the following officers for the coming year: Presi-

dent, Phillips B. Street; First Vice-President, Roger Tory Peterson; Second Vice-President,

Aaron M. Bagg; Secretary, Pershing B. Hofsiund; Treasurer, C. Chandler Ross; Elective

Member of the Executive Council, H. Lewis Batts, Jr. (term expiring 1966).

The report of the Nominating Committee being accepted, and there being no nomina-

tions from the floor, the Secretary was instructed to cast a unanimous ballot for these

nominees.

Papeks Sessions

Friday, 3 May

1. Harvey I. Fisher, Southern Illinois University. The Laysan Albatross on Midway.

2. Elsa G. Allen, Laboratory of Ornithology, Cornell University. John Abbott, l\atn-

ralist, 1751-1840. Biographical Notes and His Paintings of American Birds.
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3. David W. Johnston, Wake Forest College. Factors Underlying Autumnal Migration

in Birds —A Review.

4. Arthur A. Allen and David G. Allen, Laboratory of Ornithology, Cornell University.

A Photographic Study of the Courtship Maneuvers of Waterfoivl.

5. Walter R. Spofford, State University Medical College, Syracuse, New York, Winter

Eagles in West Texas.

6. James B. Shuler, Greenville, South Carolina. Some Birds of the Cloud Forest and

Adfacent Habitats in Chiapas, Mexico.

The Blackbird Problem. A Symposium arranged by Oliver H. Hewitt, Cornell Uni-

versity.

7. Oliver H. Hewitt, Chairman, Cornell University. Introduction.

8. Brooke Meanley, Patuxent Wildlife Research Center, Blackbird Populations and

Migrations.

9. Maurice L. Giltz, Ohio State University. The Problem of Crop Depredation by Black-

birds.

10. James S. Lindzey, Pennsylvania State University. Methods of Blackbird Control.

11. Maurice F. Baker, Alabama Cooperative Wildlife Research Unit. Trapping Black-

birds for Banding.

12. Roland Clement, National Audubon Society, Ecology and Economics of Blackbird

Control.

Saturday, 4 May

13. David T. Rogers, Jr., University of Georgia. The Effect of Age, Sex and Migration

on Major Body Components in the Parulidae.

14. James T. Tanner, University of Tennessee. Determination of the Time of First Egg

Laying in Temperate Zone Birds.

15. R. Alan Lewis, Monroe Community College, Rochester, New York. Aerophysiology

I. Experimental Design in the Recording of Bioelectrical Events of the Unrestrained

and Flying Bird.

16. Jeff Swinebroad, Rutgers University. Radar Observations of Migration over Southern

New Jersey.

17. Albert F. Ganier, Nashville, Tennessee. Does the Chuck-wills-widow Transport its

Eggs or Young?

18. Harold Mayfield, Waterville, Ohio. Fluctuations in a Local Population of Purple

Martins.

19. William Robertson, Everglades National Park. Biology of the Dry Tortugas Terns.

20. Oliver L. Austin, Jr., Florida State Museum, Gainesville, Florida. Demographic

Aspects of the Sooty Tern.

21. Robert C. Stein, Laboratory of Ornithology, Cornell University. Sound Production in

the Song Sparrow.

22. Jack P, Hailman, Duke University. The Galapagos Swallow-tailed Gull is Nocturnal.

23. Devin A. Garrity, New York, N.Y. An Ecological Look at some Birds of the Gala-

pagos Islands.

24. Lawrence I. Grinnell, Laboratory of Ornithology, Cornell University. Birds of East

Africa.

25. William E. Southern, Northern Illinois University. The Application of Telemetry in

Bald Eagle Studies.

26. Willetta and John Lueshin, Wisner, Nebraska. Life of Alexander Wilson.

27. Ann Chamberlain, The Chicago Natural History Museum. Bird Numbers and Popu-

lations.
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Attendance

Members and guests who registered totaled 254 persons. Twenty-five states, plus the

District of Columbia and Ontario, Canada, were represented.

From Alabama: 5

—

Auburn, Maurice Baker; Birmingham, Mrs. B. Dean, Elizabeth

Eddy, Mrs. Kenneth Grimly, Christine Leake.

From Connecticut: 3

—

Bridgeport, Harold Peters; Old Lyme, Dr. and Mrs. Roger Tory

Peterson.

From Florida: 20

—

Daytona Beach, C. H. Ekdall, Mr. and Mrs. Fenn M. Holden;

Gainesville, Dr. and Mrs. Oliver L. Austin, Beekman Lee Webb, Jr.; Homestead,

William B. Robertson; Jacksonville, Samuel A. Grimes; Maitland, Margaret H. Hund-

ley, C. Russell Mason; Ormond Beach, Jean M. Hudson, Roy D. Hudson; Panama
City, Mr. and Mrs. Roy Hallman; Tallahassee, John C. Ogden, Joseph R. Patterson,

Lora Patterson, Sally Patterson, H. M. Stevenson, H. L. Stoddard, Sr.

From Georgia: 9

—

Athens, David T. Rogers; Atlanta, William W. Griffin; Augusta, Mr.

and Mrs. J. Fred Denton, Gary Ellis; Carrollton, Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Sundell;

Savannah, L. B. Davenport, Jr., Ivan R. Tompkins.

From Illinois: 18

—

Carbondale, Dr. and Mrs. Harvey I. Fisher, Evelyn Klemm, Robert

D. Klemm; Chicago, Ann Chamberlain, R. M. Strong; Decatur, Mr. and Mrs. C.

Turner Nearing; De Kalb, Alfred B. Jelland, Gwen Pinter, D. Jean Ridinger, William

E. Southern, Jerrold Zar; Evanston, Mr. and Mrs. Cyrus Mark; Springfield, Mr. and

Mrs. William A. Sausman; ?, L. G. Scott.

From Indiana: 2

—

Indianapolis, Mildred Campbell, Mrs. S. G. Campbell.

From Kentucky: 4

—

Anchorage, Mr. and Mrs. Burt L. Monroe, Sr.; Louisville, Mr. and

Mrs. Leonard C. Brecher.

From Louisiana: 1

—

Baton Rouge, Mrs. Camille Cazedessus.

From Maryland: 5

—

Baltimore, Gladys Hix Cole, Pan Minke; Laurel, Allen J. Duval,

Brooke Meanley, Chandler S. Robbins.

From Massachusetts: 1

—

Chatham, Robert V. Clem.

From Michigan: 11

—

Ann Arbor, A. J. Berger, Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Branch, Jean W.

Cohn, John P. Hubbard, Mrs. Reuben L. Kahn, Haven Spencer, Harrison Tordoff;

Kalamazoo, Dr. and Mrs. H. Lewis Batts, Jr.; Marquette, Mrs. Mary R. S. Ross.

From Minnesota: 3

—

Duluth, P. B. Hofslund; Minneapolis, M. I. Dyer; Stillwater, John

G. Erickson.

From Mississippi: 2

—

Crystal Springs, Mrs. Fanny A. Cook; Lawrence, Mrs. Troy

Hannah.

From New Jersey: 13

—

Highstown, Dr. and Mrs. William E. Parker; Laurenceville,

Edwin D. Bloar, Jr.; Mountainside, Albert Schnitzer, Eva F. Schnitzer; New Bruns-

wick, Philip Granett, Mildred Miskinen, Jeff Swinebroad; Newfoundland, Eva Marie

Townsend, Frank Townsend; Tenafly, Sheafe Satterthwaite
;

Westfield, Mr. and Mrs.

Norman B. Pilling.

From New Mexico: 1

—

Las Cruces, Paul B. Cors.

From New York: 26

—

Buffalo, M. Edna Blowers, Fred T. Hall, Mrs. Mercedeth Love-

lace, Richard C. Rosche, Alice E. Ulrich, Edward C. Ulrich; Ithaca, Dr. and Mrs.

Arthur A. Allen, David Allen, Lawrence I. Grinnell, Oliver Hewitt, Dr. and Mrs. 0. S.

Pettingill, Jr., Robert C. Stein; New York City, Roland Clement, Eugene Eisenmann,

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Orbison, Mrs. Carll Tucker; Olean, Dr. and Mrs. Stephen \^ .

Eaton; Rochester, R. Alan Lewis; Rye, Devin A. Garrity; Sayville, V. Rimsky-
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Korsakoff; Syracuse, Margaret Rusk, Walter R. Spofford; Williamsville, Harold D.

Mitchell, Mildred D. Mitchell.

From North Carolina: 20

—

Asheville, Mrs. Elizabeth Phelps; Durham, J. P. Hailman;

Fayetteville, Mrs. Neil A. Currie, Jr., Mrs. Roscoe Hauser, Jr., Mrs. Sam Rankin,

Mrs. J. Alexander Shaw; Greensboro, Mr. and Mrs. F. H. Craft, Charlotte A. Dubois,

Fred Hinton, Dr. and Mrs. Archie Shaftesbury; Statesville, Flippen Jones, Mark

Simpson, Jr., Mr. and Mrs. Mark Simpson, Sr.; Wilkes Barre, Wendell Smith;

Winston-Salem, David W. Johnston; ?, Gary Brown, R. L. Kendall.

From Ohio: 15

—

Ashtabula, Howard E. Blakeslee; Canfield, Mr. and Mrs. G. William

Richter; Chardon, Marjorie Ramisch, Mildred Stewart; Columbus, Mr. and Mrs.

Donald Borror, Maurice L. Giltz; Lakewood, Nancy R. Klamm, William A. Klamm;

Painesville, Mr. and Mrs. Robert V. D. Booth; Steubenville, Earl W. Farmer; Water-

ville, Mr. and Mrs. Harold Mayfield.

From Oklahoma: 3

—

Norman, Robert D. Burns, George M. Sutton; Tulsa, Mrs. Walter

A. McKinney.

From Pennsylvania: 9

—

Langhorne, Mr. and Mrs. John F. Mcllvain; Narberth, Philip

A. Livingston; Philadelphia, C. Chandler Ross, Mr. and Mrs. Phillips B. Street;

Pittsburgh, Kenneth C. Parkes; Scranton, Elizabeth A. Taft; State College, James S.

Lindzey.

From South Carolina: 38

—

Charleston, Mrs. John Boone, Jean W. Carter, Mr. and Mrs.

E. Burnham Chamberlain, Mrs. Robert H. Coleman, Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Cutts, John

H. Dick, E. Dingle, Mrs. Lois Doscher, Mrs. W. S. Gadsden, Mrs. Florence Bailey

Gordon, Robert B. Hamilton, William C. Humphreys, Mr. and Mrs. B. F. McGucken,

Mr. and Mrs. M. M. MacLennan, Dr. and Mrs. Harold S. Pettit, Anne Worsham
Richardson, Marvin D. Richardson, Sr., Marvin D. Richardson, Jr., Ellison Williams;

Chester, Mrs. W. Cornwell Stone, Sr.; Effingham, E. A. Clyde; Florence, D. C.

McLean; Greenville, Rosa Lee Hart, May Puett, James B. Shuler, Martha Shuler;

Johns Island, Mr. and Mrs. T. A. Beckett, HI, Patricia Dinger, Ruth Dinger, Wayne
Dinger; Wadmalaw Island, Mr. and Mrs. B. Rhett Chamberlain.

From Tennessee: 11

—

Gatlinburg, Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Stupka; Kingsport, Arthur R.

Garrett, Jr., Nancy Jane Nelmo; Knoxville, Mr. and Mrs. James T. Tanner; Mary-

ville, Ralph J. Zaenglein; Nashville, Albert F. Ganier, Katherine A. Goodpasture,

Mrs. Amelia R. Laskey, Jennie Riggs.

From West Virginia: 2

—

Buckhannon, Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Brooks.

From Wisconsin: 1

—

West Bend, Marvin E. Vore.

From Washington, District of Columbia: 2—Orville W. Crowder, George E.

Watson, HI.

From Ontario, Canada: 18

—

Brockville, Martin Edwards, Alden Strong; Clarkson, Dr.

and Mrs. William W. H. Gunn; Hamilton, Eric W. Bastin; Rouge Hills, Dr. and Mrs. J.

Murray Speirs; Toronto, Dr. and Mrs. J. L. Baillie, Dr. and Mrs. J. Bruce Falls,

David Hussell, Mrs. E. Judges, Mr. and Mrs. John A. Livingston, Min McCleary,

Ralph McCleary, William W. Smith.

Address not given: —9—Mrs. John Barton, Mrs. Ralph Bordman, Mrs. Willard Clark,

Arnett Duchein, Mrs. Joseph Morgan, Sara Morrison, Mrs. Les Peebles, Elaine Rine,

Rickey Young.

This issue of The Wilson Bulletin was published on 26 September 1963


